	
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

To the: Lead Member for Development Services

On: 22nd December 2003

TITLE: 
ACQUISITION OF GROUND LEASE WITHIN GRANYTE WORKS SITE, BROUGHTON

RECOMMENDATIONS:

It is recommended that Lead Member approves the acquisition of the Freehold interest of the area held by way of long lease at a figure of £88,000 (inclusive of fees)

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:The Granyte Works site was acquired with funding from NWDA in June 2002.Part of the site was acquired subject to a long lease at an annual rent of £5190 which is subject to review every 18yrs.It is preferable for the City to own the Freehold of the whole site , and terms and conditions for the acquisition have been provisionally agreed.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Offer and acceptance letters


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: NWDA and HMR


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Yes


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:   Yes

CONTACT OFFICER:   P. Openshaw


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES: Broughton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:


DETAILS:

1.0
BACKGROUND

The Granyte works site edged red on the attached plan was acquired with NWDA funding in June 2002.  The former works have now been demolished, and will form a key redevelopment opportunity with the Lower Broughton Regeneration Proposals.  Part of the site edged blue on the attached plan was held on a long leasehold basis and terms for the acquisition of the Freehold interest have now been agreed.

2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that Lead Member approves the acquisition of the Freehold interest of the area held by way of long lease at a figure of £88,000 (inclusive of all fees).

3.0 INFORMATION

The subject ground lease is held under a 99 year lease from 17th August 1977 and is the subject of 18 year reviews.  The current rent of £5,190 per annum was set in 1995.  Extensive negotiations have taken place with agents acting for the freeholder, and a sale by agreement has been provisionally agreed at £88,000 (inclusive of fees).
4.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


As part of the original acquisition in 2002, the presence of the leasehold interest was known, and agreement was reached with the vendor that a sum of £77,000 would be held by the vendors solicitors to be paid to the City on completion of the acquisition of the ground rent, if the purchase cost was £77,000 or above.


As this is the case, £77,000 of the purchase price will be reimbursed to the City, with the remaining £11,000 to be found from HMR either as slippage within 2003/04 or as a priority allocation in 2004/05.

5.0 CONCLUSION

The acquisition of this interest will give the City Council good title to the whole of the site which will assist in its subsequent disposal and redevelopment within the proposed Lower Broughton Joint Venture arrangements.

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services
